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MEET GABBY WALKER 
Gabriella Walker, now a healthy, vibrant 

4-year-old girl, got a rough start in life 

when her lungs did not function 

properly after birth. 

During the time she 

was hospitalized, 

her mom 

and 2-year-

old twin 

siblings, 

Johnathan 

and 

Sophia, 

stayed at 

the Ronald 

McDonald 

House in 

Detroit so they 

could be by her 

side every step of 

the way. 

Gabby was due on July 

13, 2014, but because of her mom’s 

previous classical cesarean sections, 

her delivery was scheduled for June 

16th. An amniocentesis test showed her 

lungs weren’t developed enough for her 

to survive outside of the womb, so her 

delivery was rescheduled for June 24th. 

On the night of the 24th, Gabby was born 

at 37 weeks weighing 8 lbs and 4oz, a 

seemingly healthy baby girl. She was able 

to breathe on her own. While her mom, 

Catherine, recovered, Gabby was taken to 

the nursery to be checked out and cleaned 

up. When she didn’t come back after two 

hours, Catherine’s mom went to check on 

Gabby.

Gabby, just 

a few hours 

old, was 

struggling 

to breathe. 

Doctors tried 

to assist her 

with a nasal 

cannula and 

C-PAP machine, 

but it quickly 

became clear that wasn’t 

enough. Gabby spent her 

first three weeks of life intubated and in 

a medically induced coma. Her doctors 

tried everything they could to help her and 

Catherine says there were days she was 

worried she was going to lose her tiny 

newborn. 

After three weeks, Gabby finally became 

strong enough to come out of the coma 

and breathe without assistance. But 

she had one more hurdle to overcome. 

During her time in the coma, her tiny body 

had become addicted to the sedation 

medications that had saved her life and 

without them, she was suffering from 

withdrawal. She had to be slowly taken 
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How glad are you that it is finally fall? We 
love the long, sunny days of summer, but 
we are definitely ready for some cooler 
temperatures. Thank you so much to 
everyone who braved the heat to join 
us at our events this summer. It was so 
wonderful to see you all while we raised 
record amounts for our families! 

Each year, Ronald McDonald House 
Charities Detroit serves thousands of 
families going through a life changing 
medical diagnosis. Since the original House 
opened in 1979, we have served nearly 
60,000 families from all over the country 
and world. In just the last three years, at 
our new House, we’ve served as a “home 
away from home” for more than 5,000 
families. Our brand new Family Room in 
the Children’s Hospital of Michigan, opened 
in June 2018, will serve thousands more 
each year, providing a space for families 
to rest, relax, and regroup just steps from 
their child’s hospital bed. If you haven’t 
seen it yet, I invite you to give us a call and 
schedule a tour. It’s a beautiful space. 

Every family that stays with us has their 
own story of how they came to be a RMHC 
Detroit family, but they all have one very 
basic thing in common. From the moment 
they walk through the door, they are part of 
our family. And everything we do for them 
is thanks to our donors and supporters. 

Thank you for helping us provide our 

“home away from home”.

Jennifer J. Litomisky 

Executive Director

VOLUNTEER 
SPOTLIGHT

SALLY 
GRABOWSKI
At Ronald McDonald 
House Charities Detroit, 

we rely on volunteers for 
many tasks like cooking 

meals, cleaning common 
spaces, answering phones, 

and more! The love and kindness 
of our volunteers makes our House feel 
like a real home. 

Sally is no exception. Once a week for 
the last four years, Sally has volunteered 
at our front desk. She is the first smiling 
face that our tired and stressed families 
see when they walk in the door. She 
also answers phones, checks in new 
families and gives them a tour of the 
house, and writes beautiful thank you 
notes to our donors. She’s also an 
expert editor for newsletters and other 
projects. We’re so grateful for Sally! 

After she retired, Sally started collecting 
blankets and toys and sending them 
to a nonprofit group for children in 
California. She realized that there were 
probably organizations in Michigan 
that would also give blankets and toys 
to kids. At the time, her daughter had 
volunteered to make a meal at the 
Ronald McDonald House with a group 
and suggested that Sally ask if we could 
use the blankets and toys (we said yes!)

Sally has six children and twelve 
grandchildren who all experienced 
healthy childhoods. She wants to do 
her part to make life easier for people 
who are struggling with their child’s 
health problems. She says she’s happy 
to do her part and does not mind doing 
whatever is needed around the House. 
She loves the people that she works 
with and she loves being at RMHC 

Detroit. The feeling is mutual, Sally!

C H E C K  O U T  O U R  W E B S I T E !
www.rmhc-detroit.org
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RONALD MCDONALD  
FAMILY ROOM
The Ronald McDonald Family Room 
was created in partnership with the 
Children’s Hospital of Michigan at 
the Detroit Medical Center and MJS 
Packaging. This relaxing, tranquil space 
provides a “home away from home” 
for the families of Children’s Hospital 
of Michigan patients and their families, 
regardless of whether they’re staying in 
the House.

The Ronald McDonald Family Room 
gives parents the opportunity to rest 
while staying close to their child. 
Here, they can relax in a home-like 
atmosphere for a few hours and 
take care of themselves with a quick 
shower, a load of laundry, some snacks, 
and other necessities that might have 
fallen to the wayside as they care for 
their sick or injured child.

AMENITIES 
• Laundry services 

(detergent 
and supplies 
provided, two 
units, one is ADA 
accessible)

• Shower (soap and 
toiletries provided)

• Four sectioned off private 
areas in a quiet room with comfortable 
recliners

• Vending machines
• Work station with outlets for charging 

laptops and phones
• Large, open-concept living room with  

a fireplace and TV
• Children’s play area

This healing space is so crucial for  
families going through the toughest 
time they’ll face together and it’s made 
possible through the generosity of  
people like you. 

If you would like to explore opportunities 
for sponsorship and donations, please 
contact Chrissy Cooper, Director of 
Marketing and Development at  
ccooper@rmhc-detroit.com or  
(313) 745-9487.

EMERITUS
Alan Frank
Gary Granader
John G. Levy

Frank Martin
Paul Pellerito 

HONORARY LIFE MEMBERS 
Harry Granader, in memoriam

Jack Hertzler
Dr. Jimmie Leleszi
Dan Levitsky

Mary Pat McDougall
Mary Renkiewicz
Barbara Wachler

JUNIOR BOARD
Robert T. Reaves, President

John Li, Vice President

James Ciennik
Austin Darket 
Chris Haboian 
Jay Llaniguez 
Matthew Morgan

Andrea Nelson 
Hanan Rakine 
Drew Rhodes 
Carl Rivera
Olta Sota

RMHC DETROIT STAFF
Jennifer Litomisky
Executive Director

Linda Porter
Executive Assistant

Chrissy Cooper
Marketing & Development Director

Nicky Bates
Marketing & Development Associate 

Irma Hudson
Resident House Manager

Jackie Kennedy
House Manager

Mike McCoy
Special Events & House Maintenance 
Director

WEEKEND STAFF
Helen Adams
Jane Dumas
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Rose Nix
Tom Sherrill-Nix
Judy Poplawski
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Do you want to contribute to Ronald 
McDonald House Charities Detroit, 
but don’t think your gift can make a 

difference? It can! Join our Red Shoe 

Society to make a nominal monthly 

gift to make a difference in the lives of 

families who are going through a tough 

time. Over time, your gift of $10 to $50 

a month adds up to support families 

while their child receives care at a local 

hospital. Visit our website at rmhc-
detroit.org or contact Marketing and 

Development Associate Nicky Bates at 

nbates@rmhc-detroit.org or 

(313) 966-9084. 

RED SHOE SOCIETY

BOARD OFFICERS
Jenna Wright-Greenman, President

Evan Perlekos, Vice President

Eric Lynn, Treasurer

Joel McCormick, Immediate Past President

BOARD MEMBERS 
Shane A. Barry
Paul Blanchard
Dora A. Brantley
Yvette Campbell
Tami Damiani
Mark Freedman
Sheri Mark
Charlene 
Mitchell-Rodgers

Lori Mouton
Paxton Pressprich 
Robert T. Reaves 
Brenda  
Robinson-Wright 
Teresa Saputo
Jeff Schneider

CONSULTANTS
Gary Dembs, Expansion Campaign Adviser

Tim Cowley, CPA
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CHARITABLE GIVING 
BENEFITS OF THE  
CARES ACT
The new CARES Act (Coronavirus Aid, 
Relief, and Economic Security) is designed to 
help you, businesses and non-profits facing 
economic hardship during the Coronavirus 
pandemic.

The CARES Act expands charitable giving 
incentives and allows taxpayers who take the 
standard deduction to make up to $300 of 
charitable contributions to qualified charities 
this year. You might think that this is a small 
amount and would not make a difference. 
But what if all of our donors gave “just” 
$300? Such support would have a huge 
impact on those we serve.

For those who do itemize their deductions, 
the new law allows for cash contributions to 
qualified charities such as RMHC Detroit to 
be deducted up to 100% of your adjusted 
gross income for the 2020 calendar year.

BOARD OFFICERS
Jenna Greenman, J.D. 
President

Sheri Mark, R.N., J.D. 
Vice President

Eric Lynn, CPA, CGMA 
Treasurer

Joni Thrower  
Secretary

Joel McCormick 
Immediate Past President 

BOARD MEMBERS 
Paul Blanchard
Yvette Campbell
Tami Damiani 
Shanna Johnson  
Annette Lepri  
Maggie E. Miller
Jorge Monteiro, Jr.  
Paxton Mueller 
Pressprich
Lauren Pober

Robert T. Reaves II 
Heath Roberts 
Brenda Robinson-Wright
Jeff Schneider
Jacqueline Snow 
Sandra Tatum

JUNIOR BOARD
Christopher Haboian 
President

John Li  
Vice President

Andrea Batchelor
Austin Darket
Phill DiCenso
Jay Llaniguez
Matthew Morgan
Andrea Nelson
Igli Psari
Hanan Rakine
Drew Rhodes 
Herasanna Richards

Carl Rivera
Ishpinder Sahni
Olta Sota

RMHC DETROIT 
STAFF
Jennifer Litomisky
Executive Director

Linda Porter
Executive Assistant

Chrissy Cooper
Marketing & Development 
Director

Nicky Bates
Marketing & Development 
Associate 

Irma Hudson
Resident House Manager

Jackie Kennedy
House Manager

Mike McCoy
Special Events & House 
Maintenance Director

WEEKEND STAFF
Helen Adams
Jane Dumas
Jacqueline Griffie
Rose Nix
Judy Poplawski
Tom Sherrill-Nix
Therese Sosin 

FAMILY ROOM 
STAFF
Helen Adams
Shira Shapiro
Amanda Johnson

OUR VOLUNTEERS
Helen Adams
Bob Angelinas
Jennifer Becker
Patty Bochenek
Alray Bologna
Sasha Coleman

Anne Cornillie
Tatiana Cripps
Laura Dochetnez
Sally Grabowski
Donna Halter 
Kenya James
Brenda Gibson Johnson
Jane Jones
Joshua Coleman Jones
Georgia Kingsley
Annette Lepri
Jamie McCarthy
Tom Meyer
Rose Nix
Judith Poplawski
Steve Rasmussen
Rayven Michelle Smithe
Alisha Webbs
Virginia Whitehead

THANK YOU TO THE COMPANIES 
WHO HAVE SUPPORTED US 
DURING THIS DIFFICULT TIME

Rocket Mortgage and the Quicken Loans Family 
of Companies are the largest group of meal 
volunteers that we have at the House! They 
couldn’t be with us in person much this year 
but they stepped up their game at their annual 
Community Challenge and raised funds to help 
cover the cost of meals for the families who are 
staying with us. Thank you to Board Member Paul 
Blanchard for helping make this campaign such a 
huge success!

Every year, Village Green raises money for 
RMHC Detroit at their Splash Day fundraiser. 
They celebrate the opening of their apartment 
property’s pools by inviting people to jump into 
the frigid water and raise funds while they do 
it! We weren’t able to have this event in person 
this year, but that didn’t stop Board of Directors 
member Brenda Robinson from championing the 
House and supporting our families through this 
difficult time.

McDonald’s is our founding mission partner and 
Michigan Owner/Operators continue to support 
the Ronald McDonald Houses in Michigan year 
after year! Their continued support in 2020 
has helped the families who called the Ronald 
McDonald House of Detroit their home away from 
home during this difficult time. Thank you Board 
of Directors member Joni Thrower and the  
MOBA - we couldn’t serve families without your 
help!

Michigan Owner/ 
Operators Business 

Association

Hello friends. I hope you’re all staying safe 
and healthy and your families are doing 
well. As we start to hunker down for fall 
and winter I wanted to give you a quick 
update on how things are going here at 
RMHC Detroit. 

We’re back open! We were so excited to 
be able to welcome new families into the 
House in early July. We are carefully and 
consciously increasing our occupancy, 
welcoming parents and guardians of both 
inpatient and outpatient children. Our 
common spaces are still closed and the 
kitchen is quiet without our volunteers, 
but we hope to slowly begin welcoming 
groups back in early 2021!

The best way you can help us right now 
is by donating to our “Feed the Need” 
operations fund. Even with no volunteer 
groups to prepare and serve meals, we’re 
still making sure our families are well 
fed. Donations of both cash and non-
perishable microwave meals are needed 
and welcomed. You can find out more by 
calling our front desk at 313-745-5909 or 
emailing us at info@rmhc-detroit.org.

Huge thank yous to everyone who 
supported us, and continues to support 
us, as we navigate this unfamiliar territory 
and come out on the other side stronger 
than ever.

Wishing you health  
and happiness,

Jennifer J. Litomisky 
Executive Director
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* Please note that these Expense and Revenue numbers are from 2019 as our fiscal year runs January to December. 
Our 2020 numbers will be shared in 2021.

INCOME & EXPENSES*

Management  
& General

Fundraising

Program

2019 FUNC TIONAL E XPENSES

74.9%

10.6%

14.5%

Donations

Events

Room Fees

Grants

2019  RE VENUES AND SUPPORT

2.7%
5.7%

8.8%

82.8%

VINNI GOLF
This year’s Vinni Golf was the only 
in-person event we were able to 
have in 2020! We are so grateful 
for the work that Event Chair Cary 
Adragna did to make this event 
successful. It was a beautiful 
September day and everyone had a 
wonderful time.

ESCAPE TO BELLE ISLE
The 5k, 10k, and 2 mile race you 
know and love went virtual this year. 
Runners ran on their own and sent in 
photos and posted them on social 
media. Thank you to everyone who 
ran, bought shirts, and raised money 
for the House that Love Built!

EVENTS
While most of our regular events had to be canceled this year, we are so 
grateful for the support we received for our virtual and in-person events!

FAMILY UPDATE
If you were in the House from August of 
2019 until March of 2020, you probably 
met Mary and Maria. The girls, ages 8 and 
18, stayed with us for nearly a full year, 
during the pandemic, and finally were 
able to return to their home in Jamaica in 
July of 2020. Their surgeries at Beaumont 
were successful and they left the House 
with their mom and uncle happy and 

healthy. Thank you so much 
to everyone who 

supported them 
during their time 
at the Ronald 
McDonald 
House!

KEEPING FAMILIES CLOSE®

Since 1979, Ronald McDonald House Charities Detroit has been serving the families of children who are receiving 

care at a Detroit area hospital. In that time, we have been able to provide a safe, caring, and comforting “home 

away from home” for nearly 40,000 families. Those 40 years have not been without their struggles, and we have 

faced new ones in recent years as charitable giving becomes less of a priority for some. But we carry on, thanks to 

the strength of our staff and programs and the support of our board, donors, and volunteers.

We had a wonderful 2019, celebrating our 40th anniversary, remembering families who have stayed with us over 

the years, and planning for our future growth. Thank you to everyone who has been part of our journey.

Best,

Jenna Greenman Jennifer Litomisky 
Board President Executive Director
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